Blog #3. Stein Senior Center, 245 East 17th Street, New York, NY, On location, 9: 30 am-2:00 pm, June 13, 2012.
      This morning I attended a Belly Dancing session along with five of my classmates. The session lasted approximately 45 minutes.  One member of the Center at the age of 91 years was present.  She seemed ready to dance with her long skirt and scarf tied around her waist.  With the lead of the instructor, we started off with a few warm-up routines.  Then, to beat of music, we did the hip slide (an emphasized bouncing movement of the hips from left to right) together with moving our hand in a rhythmic motion in the air. Afterwards, the instructor added the “phrenic” arms (arms up with one palm facing upward or heaven and the other palm downward or facing earth) to the hip slide.  Finally, we advanced to the “shimmy” (shaking) shoulders while we stepped forward and backward and clapped.  As the group maneuvered in a circular manner, side to side, and frontward and backward, the instructor was impressed by the way in which we (nurses) held our timing.  
      Although the experience was enjoyable, what laid the biggest impression on me was the senior member who was very mobile.  I was impressed by her courage and way in which she held up with the class.  It was amazing how she kept her balance. She also looked well for her age.  At the end of the session I had the opportunity to speak with her.  She told me that she does Belly Dancing twice a week.  I was convinced that one may not be able do anything about their age, but they can surely minimize the process of aging through regular exercise. Many times exercising is seen as a strenuous activity directed solely to weight loss.  Today I was reminded that it is an important contribution to lifelong health well
